## How Are Members Chosen for Millbrook's NHS?

All juniors and seniors at MHS with a weighted GPA of 3.60 or higher are invited to attend an application meeting in January. Students that are interested in applying submit applications by the due date indicated on the application with all information filled out, including a parent/guardian signature.

Applications are converted to a number to remain anonymous and all identifying information is removed. A committee formed by Mrs. King rates each application based on service, leadership, scholarship and character. Comments from teachers, coaches, counselors, etc. are also factored into the process. There are many members of the committee so applications are looked at multiple times and a score is compiled for the applicant. Students that are accepted are notified during the tapping process every April. Tapped students that would like to join Millbrook's NHS are inducted at a ceremony and pay \$20 dues. Junior students are then active members of the club their senior year.

The advisers of NHS are not a part of the committee and do not make decisions about accepting or denying students. Any questions or concerns can be brought up to the advisers or administration.

NHS Advisers: Taylor Conrad, tconrad2@wcpss.net

NHS Administrator: Dail Midgette, dmidgette@wcpss.net